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Fourth Sunday


In Ordinary Time


February 1st, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�








BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, FEBRUARY 2ND                                       


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


Aggie Fehrmann





TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 3RD                        


7:45 am MASS @ St. Bernard 


Jack & Bernice Corbett





WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 4TH 


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 5TH                                        


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For All Memorial Donors





FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 6TH                                             


7:45 am MASS @ St. Damian 


For All Parishioners





SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 7TH                     


5:00 pm MASS @ St. Bernard


Judy Athmer


Lawrence & Catherine Strieker


Barney & Margie Pollmann





SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 8TH             


8:30 am MASS @ St. Damian


Adella Wombacher





10:00 am MASS @ St. Bernard


Rozanna Kennedy





11:00 am MASS @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





LITURGY OF THE WORD:  Today’s readings tell of the ancient desire for God.  God promises to send a prophet to speak in God’s name.  That promise is fulfilled in Jesus.  The Gospel from Mark takes us on the road with Jesus teaching in the synagogue with authority.  What authority does Jesus have in our own lives?  How does God amaze us with movements of grace within us, and how do we respond? 








GENERAL CONCERNS:





MESSENGER RENEWAL WEEKEND:


The Messenger, your local diocesan newspaper brings news of events important to you from your parish, your diocese and the universal church. Please stay “connected” through a subscription to The Messenger, which will be held the weekend of 


Feb. 7th-8th.  Payments can be made through your parish envelope (provided in your packet) or online.  Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.bellevillemessenger.org" �www.bellevillemessenger.org� and follow the directions for the E-edition. Cost is: Electronic - $25.00, Print - $25.00, OR Both - $30.00.





FAMILY, FOOD & FUN NIGHT!!


Join us for a family night out on Saturday, 


Feb. 14th at the Estate @ Hidden Lake Winery.  Doors open at 6:00 pm with Pasta & Pizza Buffet from 6:30-8:00 pm; DJ & Karaoke from 7:00-11:00 pm.  Tickets are: $15 for single; $25 for couple; $30 for family of four or less, additional family members are $5 per person.  Children 10 years of age & under are FREE.  Ticket price includes food and entertainment.  Reserve your tickets by purchasing tickets after Mass, email the parish at � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" �st.bernard@charter.net� or call Becky Gill at (618) 530-2354. 





COSGROVE’S KITCHEN:


We're ALL invited to help feed the poor and hungry at Cosgrove's Kitchen, a soup kitchen in East St. Louis (� HYPERLINK "http://www.svdpsouthil.org/cosgrove-kitchen.html" �www.svdpsouthil.org/cosgrove-kitchen.html�) by preparing casseroles and making donations to help this much needed ministry.  Pans and recipes are available for pick up from Albers Village Hall, Albers Elementary School, and St. Bernard & St. Damian Churches.  Everyone is asked to help!  Prepare one or more of the recipes and freeze them.  Prepared casseroles may be delivered to St. Damian Parish Gym from 8-11 am or St. Bernard Parish Center from 9 am-12 noon on Sunday, Feb. 8th.  If your family is unable to create casseroles, please help by donating $$ for ingredients and supplies.  Checks may be made payable to Catholic Youth Ministry.  Please contact Brenda Morris (698-3804 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:villageofalbers@yahoo.com" �villageofalbers@yahoo.com�) with questions.  Thank you so much for helping!





	 





HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:


Sunday, February 1st            


	St. Damian Youth Choir Practice


		9:30 am @ St. Damian Church


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


	Cosgrove Casseroles Pan/Recipes Pick up


	Catholic Youth Ministry Meeting


		11:30 am @ St. Damian Parish House


Monday, February 2nd 


	JP Liturgy Committee Mtg. 


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Rectory 


Tuesday, February 3rd


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish House


	St. Bernard Parish Council Mtg. 	


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Mtg. Room 


Wednesday, February 4th      


	Hispanic Committee Mtg. 


		6:30 pm @ St. Damian Parish House


	RCIA 7:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


Thursday, February 5th 


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish House


Friday, February 6th               


	Communion to Homebound


	St. Bernard Ladies Sodality Dinner


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


Saturday, February 7th  


	Cosgrove Casseroles Pan/Recipes Pick up


Sunday, February 8th           


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


	Cosgrove Casseroles Delivery


		8:00-11:00 am @ St. Damian Parish House


		9:00-12 noon @ St. Bernard Parish Center


	Knights of Columbus Spelling Bee


		1:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


		





WELCOME FR. LOUIS VILLARREAL


THIS weekend, Jan. 31st/Feb. 1st, please welcome Fr. Louis Villarreal to hear him speak at all the Masses about a ministry providing direct relief to the poor throughout Latin America and the Caribbean.  Fr. Villarreal will share personal witness about Food for the Poor’s mission to care for the destitute as a means of living out the Gospel mandate to love one another. 





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: January 24th/25th, 2015


Envelopes: $1,720.00 + Loose: $153.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $267.00 = 	$2,140.00


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$82,901.95


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$77,798.10


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$5,103.85


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00


End of Month Totals:


Bldg./Maint. Collection: $473.00	Total: $29,263.62


Sister Parish:	$210.00


Diocesan Christmas Needy Collection:	$200.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN QUILT COMMITTEE INFO:


Please pick up 2015 Bi-Monthly & Wurstmarkt Quilt Raffle Tickets in the main entrance of church.


Euchre Tournament Raffle Tickets are located in the back of church for pick up.  Tickets are $5.00 a piece for your chance to win a hand-quilted quilt. 


Quilt/Cash Listing is also available in the main entrance of church for you to mark whether you are able to give a quilt or cash donation for the quilts used for the picnic.  





CHOIR INFORMATION:


Youth Choir will start gearing up for Holy Week & Easter beginning with the first practice THIS Sunday, Feb. 1st at 9:30 am (after the 8:30 mass). All Youth in grades 4-12 and young adults are invited to come and 'Make a Joyful Noise' to celebrate the upcoming Easter season. If any of the youth or their parents have any questions, or if a ride is needed to/from Sunday practices, please contact Jackie at 248-5588 or Geri at 248-5223.  This small community is blessed with many talented young singers and we hope to see many of them at practice on Feb. 1st. Thanks in advance for sharing your talents with the St Damian parish family! 


Adult Choir will begin practicing for Holy Week liturgies on Tuesday, Feb. 10th at 7:00 pm in church.  New members are always welcome!  Please contact Chris Brandmeyer at 792-2676 if you have any questions.





ST. DAMIAN HOLY NAME – Meeting scheduled for Monday, Feb. 9th at 7:00 pm in the meeting room. 





CONGRATULATIONS!


Congratulations to Harper Lynn Schumacher, child of Jordan Schumacher & Katie Hatfield, and William David Jansen, child of William & Jacqueline (Butler) Jansen, who received the saving waters of baptism on Sunday, Jan. 25th @ St. Damian Church.  May God guide them on their journey of life.  





ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY


Annual Soup Supper will be held Sunday, Feb. 15th from 3:30-6:30 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  Cost: $5 for Adults, $2.50 for children 10 and younger.  Dine in only, no carry outs.  A sign-up sheet is available in the back of church for anyone wanting to make soup and compete for the Golden Ladle which is awarded to the soup with the most number of votes.  The proceeds will benefit our trip to the Diocesan Youth Conference in March and the National Catholic Youth Conference in November.





CHURCH SUPPORT: January 25th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,032.00 + Loose: $40.00 = 	$2.072.00


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$86,689.89


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$82,365.80


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$4,324.09


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00


End of Month Totals:


Sister Parish:	$410.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, February 8th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Julie Langenhorst, Florence 	Jansen, Kevin Toennies


Reader — Bob Innes 


Ushers — Bernard Heimann, Dan Athmer


Servers — Ben & Jennifer Heimann, Meredith Innes


Organist — Chris Brandmeyer   


Collection Counters – Bob Innes, Kathy Gonsalves, 	Kathleen Hodges


Children’s Liturgy – Sandy Kramer, Matthew 	Fuehne





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, February 7th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm 


Eucharist Ministers — Del & Gerry Kloeckner, 	Kathy Engelmann


Reader — Jordan Wieter


Ushers — Nick & Kathy Friederich


Servers — Jacey Wieter, Corie Nobis, Olivia 	Winkeler





Sunday, February 8th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Dave Broeckling, 	Michelle Kennedy, Sharon Wuebbels, 


	Vicki Pittman


Reader — Sean Kennedy


Ushers — Ron & Geri Norrenberns, Dave & 


	Kay Langenhorst


Servers — Regan Norrenberns, Sydney Irizarry, 	Katelyn Kennedy


Collection Counters – Tim Schroeder, Vicki 	Pittman, Sean Kennedy


Children’s Liturgy – Meg Schiefer, Katelyn 	Kennedy





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





THANK YOU


Thank you to all who provided furniture to an area family in need.  Your generosity assisting those less fortunate shows true compassion.  Thank you!!


Thanks to the High School Students representing our parishes who helped serve lunch to approximately 150 homeless/underprivileged patrons at St. Patrick’s Center in St. Louis, Missouri, on Sunday, Jan. 25th.  Our volunteers from St. Bernard & St. Damian Parishes were: Spencer Broeckling, Zach Kalmer, Clint Morris, Oceana Templin, Hunter Wiegmann and Jordan Wieter with Will Kasson of St. Dominic.  The volunteers prepared the dining room, served meals and drinks, cleaned tables and dishes, and provided dessert.  They are fine examples of faith in action, showing Christ's love and compassion by being very friendly and helpful interacting with those in need.  Thanks to these teens for giving their time and talents in service to others!








CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS:


Statements not picked up THIS weekend, Jan. 31st/Feb. 1st will be mailed on Monday.  Please pick up your statement in the main entrance of church to save the parish postage. 








COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:





St. Mary Church, Trenton: All You Can Eat Breakfast with pancakes, sausage, eggs, hash browns & fruit on Sunday, Feb. 1st from 7:30-11:30 am @ St. Mary Parish Center.  Carry outs available.  





Breese American Legion: Chicken & Turkey Dinner on Sunday, Feb. 1st from 11 am to 6 pm @ the legion.  Cost: $9.00 for adults, $4.50 for children (6-12), Free for children 6 and under.  Carry outs available. 





St. Augustine, Breese: Quilt/Cash Bingo on Sunday, Feb. 15th beginning at 2 pm with Fried Chicken Luncheon from 11 am to 1 pm.  Adults: $8.00, Children: $4.00, Under 6: Free.  Carry outs call 526-4341.  No one under 18 years can play bingo.  





Albers Sons of Legion: Euchre Tourney on Friday, Feb 27th starting at 7:00 pm @ the Legion.  


Cost is $20 for entry fee. 











Western Clinton County Senior Services is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is home bound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!!




















ST. BERNARD LADIES SODALITY:


2015 Bi-Monthly Quilt Raffle Tickets are available for pickup in the main entrance of church. 


Annual Ladies Appreciation Dinner will be held on Friday, February 6th at 7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  Doors open at    6:30 pm.  Every lady belonging to St. Bernard Parish is invited as we would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your involvement in parish life.  Please join us for an evening of fun and fellowship with the ladies of St. Bernard Parish in appreciation of each other.  


A sign up sheet will be in the back of church or contact one of the officers. Thank you.  


		-- Janel Zurliene, Angie Winkeler, 		Dana Lake, and Linda Majchrzak.  





CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If you are interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.








